
   
 
 

          

        

The Friendly Visitor 
         Grace Lutheran Church                                                                                      
               
                                    November 18, 2014 

 

 
 

 
    

     
         

          
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  
      

 
            Sunday Services 
          8:15 a.m. & 10:45 a.m.  
            Educational Hour  
                  9:30 a.m. 

 

 

               Contact Us 
           Pastor Michael Schmidt 
            revschmidt@live.com 
 

          Director of Laity Ministries 
              Stephanie Johnson     stephaniejohnson@q.com  
    

 Director of Music Ministries 
                Emma Stammer     memmas418@gmail.com 
 

                    Organist 
        Jennifer Wohlenhaus Bloomberg 

        jennwohlenhaus@yahoo.com 
 
 

        Grace Kids' Care Director 
               Heather Nelson 
      heathernelsondc@msn.com 
                  276-0943 
 

          Office Administrator 
           Jacquelyn Holmes 
         graceluth5@msn.com 
       

           Office Assistant 
           Michelle Voelker 
      rvoelker1@mchsi.com 

   
                  Custodian 
     Todd Haugen  515-708-3758 
 

 

      Inside This Issue…        
          Page 2... Birthdays, Anniversaries 
                          Obituary, Thank You’s  
          Page 3....Poinsettias, Music,  
            Coming  Events  
          Page 4... Council Minutes 
          Page 5....Financials, LSI 
          Page 6... Winter Wonderland 
          Page 7....Grace Kids’ Care 
          Page 8....Opportunities to Serve 
          Cover.....LWR, Poinsettia Order Form 
 
 

 

 

 

The Advent of Grace 
 

Advent is one of my favorite times of year. It is a time filled with excitement and 
expectancy. In the church, it is a season set apart as a procession to Bethlehem, as 
we journey together to the manger scene and the Word made Flesh as a tiny infant 
newborn, Jesus, in whom we receive grace upon grace. In addition to the pageantry 
of the procession, there are so many other aspects that cause us to stop and take 
notice. The hymns are great. We light candles on the wreath to symbolize the 
growing light as we approach the Nativity of our Lord. Robing the sanctuary in blue 
adds a sense that something is happening, changing. It is a wonderful season. 
 
Advent is also the start of the Church Year. The Church Calendar begins with Advent 
as we start with the telling of the story of Jesus, the Christ. This “Time of Christ” 
begins with the preparation for his birth, and then continues through the life, death 
and resurrection, and continues through the gift of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost. It is 
then that the “Time of the Church” continues focusing on the church’s response to the 
story we have heard together. After Christ the King Sunday, we once again return to 
the story of Christ with the preparation for his birth. Advent carries with it a sense of 
new life as we again focus on Christ. 
 
We have spent our “Time of the Church” this year in consultation about who we are 
at Grace Lutheran Church and whom we are called to serve. This consultation 
involving the congregational council and committee chairs is being facilitated through 
Mike Wagner of the White Rabbit Group of Urbandale. This consultation started 
following the series of congregational refocusing meetings this last spring. Through 
those meetings it became clear that Grace has been at its best, historically, when 
attending to worship, education, fellowship, and outreach. It was also clear that 
Grace has been at its best when these areas of focus are facilitated in a way that is 
relevant in the neighborhood and tied to the greater community. Although we 
understand well the areas of worship, education, fellowship, and outreach, we have 
become disconnected with the community surrounding Grace. That is what led to the 
consultation, which will conclude the Sunday before Advent. 
 
Advent means the arriving of something, or a coming into place or view. What a great 
way to begin to frame these next steps at Grace Lutheran Church, an Advent of 
Grace! Through the consultation process we have learned a lot about the community 
context in which Grace resides. This paints a picture regarding those whom Grace is 
called to serve in this time and this place. If we are going to be relevant in the 
neighborhood again, we need to shift the focus from our own wants, needs, and 
desires, and start to look at the ways that God is calling us to proclaim Christ. There 
will be a presentation of these findings at the Annual Meeting, which will take place 
on January 25 following lunch. Mark your calendars!   
 
Things are coming into view. Grace is coming into view. An Advent of Grace is upon 
us.   
 
Pastor Mike 
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mailto:memmas418@gmail.com
mailto:jennwohlenhaus@yahoo.com


  

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
          
 
 
 
 
 

 
                                                                                  

       
  
           

 
                                                                                                         

 
 
 
 
 

                 

      

 

                           
                 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

        

 

 
2 

Happy 
 December Birthday 
 1 Sarah Williamson 
  Deanna Weber 
  Josh Lund 
 2 Beverly Anderson 
  Sean Calhoun 
  Christopher Barks 
 3 Martha Page 
  Ami Bradwell 
 4 Carter Woodruff 
 5 Anna Marie Peterson 
  Duane Ulrick 
  Darlis Honnold 
  Aaron Brandsfield 
 7 Gus Berven 
 8 Felicia Adams 
  Robert Ziesman 
 9 Joy Averill 
  Rosemary Randolph 
  Salvador Rodriguez 
 10 Steve Young 
 11 Burke Shiffler 
  Kari Dostalik 
 13 Dorothy Duleepsingh 
  Sherry Brindley 
  Bradley Ashton 
  Thomas Garcia 
 14 Stacie Holst 
  Anthony Garcia 
 15 Mo Grotheer 
  Norman Iverson 
  Matt Ziska 
 18 Helen Fanning 
  Paul Weaver 
  Payton Lawson 
  Katja Rahjes 
 19 John Farver 
 20 Richard Naney 
  Shirley Shiffler 
  Nathan Bickel 
 21 John Rudisill 
  Chris Janson 
 22 Donald Moon 
  Harold Mann 
  Quinci Chapman 
  Elizabeth Lewis 
 23 Wayne Curry 
  Piper Hutton  
 24 Jon Rutter 
  Stuart Mitchell 
  Nicole Nelson 
 25 Jeffrey Nelson 
 26 Marlene Bang 
 27 Barbara Berven 
  Christina Anderson 
 28 Ryan Randolph   
 29 Linda Rundle 
  Kevin Krause 
  Robin Randolph 
 30 Marion Nehmer 
  Drake Carney 
 31 Verda Swanson 
  Jean Thompson 
  Tina Bickel 
  Nicholas Best 
 

 
 

 
 

Happy Anniversary 
December 1 Ross & Cindy Peeler 
     8 Thomas & Rebecca Selander 
    14 Gregory & Darlis Honnold 
    27 Robert & Dorothy Jensen  
    27 Donald & Gloria Moon   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

        Sympathy Is Extended 
To the family of Carlyle W. Peterson, 97, who passed away in 

Sun City, AZ on November 1, 2014. Carlyle married Anna 
Marie Nosback in 1941 and moved to Des Moines in 1948. 
They joined Grace Lutheran Church in 1951 and were actively 
involved in many groups and activities. 
 

Carlyle founded Peterson Engineers in 1952 and, as a 
structural engineer, his influence can be found on many 
buildings in the Des Moines area and throughout Iowa, 
including Veterans’ Memorial Auditorium and the Des Moines 
YMCA. Carlyle was an avid stamp collector for the last 50 
years. He and Anna Marie owned an acreage near 
Martinsdale from 1960-2000 where they hosted picnics, family 
outings, Boy Scout camps and a few hot air balloon landings. 
They moved to Sun City in 2008 to live with and be near 
children. The couple did not find a new church home in Sun 
City and continued to remain members of Grace Lutheran 
Church. 
 

Carlyle is survived by his wife of 73 years, Anna Marie; 
children, Donald (Gail) Peterson, Betty (Gerry) Hahn, Richard 
(Ann) Peterson; seven grandchildren; one step-grandchild; 
19 great-grandchildren; and one step-great-grandchild.  
Burial was at Sunland Memorial Park Cemetery in Sun City. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Thank You’s 
The family of Carlyle Peterson, a longtime member of Grace, 
wishes to thank everyone for the cards and condolences 
following his death on his 97th birthday on November 1. Your 
thoughtfulness and prayers are greatly appreciated. 
                    Don & Gail Peterson 
 

Dear Grace Lutheran Church, 
My family and I would like to thank you for the kind 
expressions of sympathy during our time of mourning for 
Gretchen Hansen. As you indicated in the Friendly Visitor, we 
joined Grace in 1951. Mom was a Sunday school teacher, 
Sunday School Superintendent, member of the Women’s 
Association, “Mr and Mrs,” a contributor in countless potlucks 
and finally the Senior Members, before moving to San Diego. 
She continued her church life here at Christ Lutheran Church 
and especially enjoyed making hundreds of quilts for “Prayers 
and Squares.”                              Blessings to you all,  
                                                         Joy Hansen 
 

Dear Friends in Worship, 
As you may or may not know, we lost our 3

rd
 child in July; his 

name was Layne Jase Hutton. Through this physical and 
emotional journey we have been on, we truly appreciate the 
prayers and fellowship you all have given us. As we move into 
the next chapter of our story we will keep the congregation 
informed on how you can help. Again, thank you for your 
continued support and love.  
    With Love and Gratitude,  
                                                          Kristina & Sonny Hutton 
           
. 
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 Grace Fellowship Christmas Celebration 
GET YOUR RESERVATION for Grace Fellowship  

December 7 at 5:00 p.m. 
Cost is $11.00.  Final date to sign up is November 30. 

Reservations can be made in the Gathering Hall after services or 

call the Church Office 276-6873. 
Menu:  Turkey, trimmings and Hamballs. 

Entertainment:  Classified Quartet - Members of  

 Harmony Central Sweet Adelines Chorus       

      The Star Tree 
Choose a star and make someone’s Christmas special - someone 
from Mosaic’s local group homes or someone from LSI’s Early 
Development. Please select a star from the Star Tree in the 
Gathering Hall. It will be up for the start of Advent. Please limit 
toys and gifts purchased to about $25.   
 
LSI's Early Childhood Program provides supportive services to 

at risk single mothers from the prenatal period until age five when 
the child starts kindergarten. An LSI family support worker visits 
regularly in the home to teach parenting skills and to ensure the 
proper development of the child. This is a highly effective 
preventative service that helps mothers break the cycle of family 
disfunction and reduces the chances of child maltreatment or 
neglect in later years. Studies have shown that for every dollar 
invested in these early childhood programs we save between $12 
and $17 later in services that won't be needed. Thank you for 
helping to provide a merrier Christmas for these children.  
 
Mosaic residents, all of adult age, have specific gift requests. 

They have so much fun opening their gifts on Christmas morning. 
The feedback from this mission is rewarding. Both residents and 
staff are very appreciative.  
 
Contact Joie Gronert at 279-4974 or Jackie Holmes at 276-6873. 

  
        

 

 

        
     

Winter Weather Policy 
If winter weather strikes our area, please take note:  
When the Des Moines Public Schools dismiss early 
or are closed, all daytime and evening activities at 
Grace are cancelled. Please stay home and stay safe. 

 

 

 

 

          Christmas Poinsettias 
The church is decorated each Christmas by the donation of 
poinsettias from members at Grace. This year the poinsettias 
will be pink, white and red. If you would like to purchase a 
poinsettia to decorate the church, complete the order form found 
in the Friendly Visitor or in the church bulletin, and place in the 
offering plate or turn into the office. Order forms will be in 
November 16 and 23 bulletins. Additional order forms are in the 
church office. Cost is $10.60 per plant and payment is due with 
the order. The last day to order poinsettias will be Tuesday, 
December 2. You will be able to pick up your poinsettia after 
the Christmas Day worship service on December 25. 

 

 

 

Join us for upcoming music events at 
Grace and in the community! 
 

Christmas With Wartburg 

Lutheran Church of Hope in West Des Moines 
December 5 at 7:30 p.m. Tickets are $18.50 
 
Holiday Carols in Concert with SWCC Chamber 
Singers 

Grace Lutheran Church 
December 5, 7:30 p.m. 
Free admission; a goodwill offering will be taken 
 
Julefest 2014 with Grand View University Music 
Department 

St. Mark Lutheran Church in West Des Moines, 
December 6 at 7:30 p.m. 
Luther Memorial Church in Des Moines, December 7 
at 4 p.m. 
Admission: FREE with ticket; reservations can be 
made with Larissa Pray 263-2991 or  
lpray@grandview.edu 
 
Christmas Madrigal Dinners with Drake University 
Choirs 

Olmsted Center at Drake University 
December 6 at 7 p.m., December 7 at 5 p.m. 
Tickets are $50 for a six-course meal. 
 
Bells and Brass with Grace Lutheran ensembles 

Grace Lutheran Church 
December 14, 2 p.m. 
Free admission 
 
Enjoy a Christmas season filled with joy in music! 

 
Emma Stammer  
Director of Music, Grace Lutheran Church 
memmas418@gmail.com 
563-506-8239 
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Grace Lutheran Church Council Meeting 
10-28-14 at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present:  Pastor Mike, Kevin Drury, Don Peterson, Cathy Barks, Mary Helt, Stacie Holst, Jay Wangerin, Eric Weber, 
Barb Zimany and Karri Brandsfield 
 
Meeting was called to order by Kevin. 
 
Devotion – Being in the Church and not being of the Church & Prayer led by Pastor Mike.   
 
Agenda was accepted with new business additions.  
 
Minutes from the September 30, 2014 council meeting were accepted as written. 
 
Staff reports and financial reports were accepted as written. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

 No update per se on the Swahili speaking community of faith except that there has been positive feedback from 

members of the congregation that they are here and using the space.   

 Reviewed notes from previous meeting with Mike Wagner of White Rabbit Group.  The next meeting will be November 

2
nd

 from noon to 4 PM.  Kevin will check with Mike regarding the 3
rd

 meeting.  We are tentatively scheduling that 

meeting for November 23
rd

 from noon to 4 PM if it works in Mike’s schedule.   

 A Working Group of 3 (Don Peterson, Jerry Dockum, and Jackie) has been established to revisit Grace room/space 

rental policies.  They are working on finding a date that everyone can meet to get started.   

 
NEW BUSINESS: 

 Dave Gronert from the Des Moines Host Lions Club was present at the meeting to discuss renting Grace Hall and 

kitchen facilities for the purpose of hosting either a pancake breakfast or chili/soup supper fundraiser.  They would use 

100% of the funds raised in direct support of their projects.   

o A motion was made and seconded to approve this fundraiser.  The motion carried. 

 Kevin Krause from the finance committee was present at the meeting to go over and discuss the preliminary 2015 
budget for Grace.  These numbers are still in the very early stages as the stewardship committee is still receiving and 

tabulating pledges for this coming year and the finance committee is still receiving budget requests from the various 

committees.   

 Grace Kids Care would like to do a soup fundraiser here at Grace.  This would be a free will offering event. 

o A motion was made and seconded to approve this fundraiser for January.  The motion carried. 

 A nominating committee will be formed to identify two new council member candidates for 2015 as well as the 

Endowment and Scholarship committees.  Jay Wangerin has agreed to stay on for another 3-year term for council.  

Loree Nelson has agreed to be appointed to the Endowment committee.  

 The 2015 Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, January 25, 2015 after the 10:45 service immediately following 

lunch.  On Sunday, January 18, 2015 during 9:30 education hour the proposed 2015 budget will be presented to the 

congregation.       

 
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Stewardship:  Tabulating 2015 pledges 
Property:  Still in the process of making a list of projects to be done around Grace. 
Education:  Having good luck with getting more people/volunteers to participate in the rotational curriculum.  Nursery will be 
offered again starting November 2

nd
.       

Social Ministry:  Still working on member care team to help families when needed.  Going very well and hoping to do more. 
Worship & Music:  Ordering new Christmas paraments and new white paraments with memorial money.  Putting together a 
survey regarding worship service.   
Evangelism:  Looking at changing leadership of group.  Working on ways to be surprising to visitors and ways to follow-up with 
visitors.   
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

 No announcements. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m. with the Lord’s Prayer.  The next meeting will be held November 25, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Karri Brandsfield, Secretary 
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  Making Christmas Special 
ñThe light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has not 
overcome it.ò ï John 1:5 

An LSI staff recently shared a story from last Christmas. 
She had received a call from Cindy, a woman in our 
services for people with disabilities program who was crying 
because she would be alone on Christmas. This woman’s 
family lived close by, but had disowned her.  

LSI’s staff went into action. “What can we do to make 
Christmas special for you?” they said. They made a plan so 
Cindy’s Christmas would not be an ordinary day, but 
something to look forward to with hope, planning everything 
from special activities to finding a place where she could 
enjoy a Christmas meal. 

Many of us will wake with joy on Christmas morning, and 
yet others will wake to situations of despair or 
hopelessness. All of us know someone who is carrying a 
heavy burden—loneliness, family crisis, unemployment, 
abuse, addiction, mental or physical illness, poverty—and 
sometimes it may feel as though nothing will ever change. 

Yet, it is into that very hopelessness and fear, injustice and 
anxiety, that God enters our world and shines a light that 
darkness cannot overcome. May we rejoice in that hope this 
Christmas. May we remember how all of us, every day, can 
also create hope for others. 

At LSI, you make Christmas special for us when we think of 
all the people you touch through your generous love, care 
and support. Thank you, and Merry Christmas! 

        “Thank you for being there” 

The first Christmas cookie is out of the oven, and 10-year-
old Jontavious generously splits it in half to share with his 
grandmother, Antoinette. “Do you know what flour does?” 
Antoinette asks him. “Flour holds everything together.” 
Love holds everything together, too. With help from LSI’s 
Beloit Residential Treatment Center, Antoinette found the 
ingredients Jontavious needed to heal. 

Before LSI, Antoinette had tried everything to help her 
grandson cope with past hurt, to make sure he didn’t hurt 
himself or someone else. But Jontavious was in too much 
pain and couldn’t express it appropriately. He was placed at 
Beloit the day after his birthday and began to work on the 
skills he needed to be more successful at school and home. 
Together with LSI, Antoinette and Jontavious learned how 
to move forward. 

“This was the best thing I could have done for my grandson. 
It is hard to see someone you love be so angry and so 
unhappy. I was a kid who lived in an abusive home. I know 
that anger, that hurt. I would like to thank the Lord,” 
Antoinette added. “If it wasn’t for Beloit, my family would 
really be in trouble. It’s more or less saved our lives.” 

LSI is proud to be an affiliated social ministry organization of 
the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). Learn 
more at www.LSIowa.org and www.facebook.com/LSI.iowa 

. 
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2014 Year-End Office Deposit 
Please make sure any contributions that are mailed or left at 

the church office for deposit in 2014 are in by 
11:00 a.m. on Tuesday, December 30. 

 

Finance Report – October Results 
Financial results for October YTD are as follows: 

 Offerings – Actual $359,805, Budget $367,125 

 Other Income – Actual $14,057, Budget $13,917 

 Expenses – Actual $390,325, Budget $397,951 

 Net activity – Actual ($16,463), Budget ($16,909) 
 
Actual net activity was compared to budget. Pledged 
offerings are comparable to budget, however unpledged 
offerings are below budget. Expenses are below budget, 
large overages in utilities and property maintenance were 
offset by savings due to lack of the budgeted youth and family 
position.  
 
The Finance Committee, on behalf of the entire congregation, 
would like to thank two individuals that have volunteered for 
many years in support roles of the committee.  
 

Charlotte Nielsen has maintained the individual contribution 
and attendance records. Marv Simonsen has performed the 

weekly office deposit duties. We thank them both for their 
many years of faithful stewardship and service. 
 

We are blessed that Gail Peterson has volunteered to take 
over Char’s duties and Barb Powers is assuming Marv’s 

duties. 
 

Stewardship Thought 
On behalf of the Church Council, the Stewardship Committee 
would like to take this opportunity to thank you for growing 
together and taking a stewardship journey with us over the 
past year. Our understanding is critical that all we have is 
God’s and stewardship is an opportunity to be generous with 
these gifts. Experiencing an abundant life includes being a 
good steward and faithfully responding with your 
commitment. Your sharing of God’s gifts, both financially and 
through time & talents, provides the support to our Church’s 
mission here at Grace and in the world.  
 

While commitments are still being received at the time of this 
writing, the results are gratifying. If you have completed your 
statement of intent, we thank you.  As soon as we believe all 
commitments have been received, we will announce the total.  
 

Endowment Fund Application 
Forms Now Available 

Application forms for projects to be funded from 2014 
Endowment income are available from Jackie in the church 
office and on the church website. Projects may be for the 
benefit of Grace Lutheran Church or for other projects that 
meet Endowment guidelines.  
 

Deadline for submitting applications is January 31, 2015. 

Funds for approved projects will be awarded by March 31, 
2015. 
 

  
 
 
 

http://www.lsiowa.org/
http://www.facebook.com/LSI.iowa
mailto:www.gracedm.org
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Warning! Warning! 
Advent Virus! 

Be on the alert for symptoms of inner hope, peace, joy, and love.  
These symptoms could pose a serious threat to what has, up to 
now, been a fairly stable condition of conflict in the world.  Some 
signs and symptoms of the Advent virus are: 

 A tendency to think and act spontaneously rather than on 
fears based on past experiences 

 An unmistakable ability to enjoy each moment 

 A loss of interest in judging other people 

 A loss of interest in interpreting the actions of others 

 A loss of interest in conflict 

 A loss of the ability to worry (This is a very serious 
symptom.) 

 Frequent, overwhelming episodes of appreciation 

 Contented feelings of connectedness with others 

 Frequent attacks of smiling 

 An increasing tendency to let things happen rather than 
make them happen 

 An increased susceptibility to the love extended by 
others as well as the uncontrollable urge to extend it 

    - Anonymous 

 

          Poinsettia Deliveries 

We will once again be looking for volunteers to deliver poinsettias 
to our homebound members.  Look for a sign-up sheet at 
Volunteer Central in December, and then please wait to pick up 
the poinsettia until after the Christmas Day service at 10:00 a.m. 
and deliver as soon as possible after that.  Thank you for being a 
part of this valuable ministry to our members. 
 

 
 
…. to our new acolytes, lectors, and Communion assistants. We 
give thanks for a number of people who have recently gone 
through training to become worship volunteers. Thank you for the 
gift of your leadership: Courtney Brandsfield, Kiley Brandsfield, 
Barry Briggs, Jamie Briggs, Sandy Briggs, Drake Carney, 
Jolie Feeney, Elizabeth Lewis, Rebecca Lewis, Maya Lint, 
Kayleigh Medhurst, Kyler Medhurst, Laria Preston, Rich 
Snyder, Mira Voelker 
 

Next Newsletter Deadline 
Please note that the December newsletter deadline has been 
moved up a week. The deadline is Friday, December 12. Please 
send all submissions to the office at graceluth5@msn.com 
 

A Note About Scheduling Church Events 
Grace can be a busy place at times. When you are making plans 
for an event or gathering of your own or of a group to which you 
belong, please remember to check the event calendar to make 
sure your event doesnôt take place on a day when another group 
has already booked the space. Thank you for your help with this.    

 

 

Companion Congregation  
Bake Sale 

The Second Annual Bake Sale held by the Companion 
Congregation Committee will be December 14.  Please 

donate samples of your favorite holiday and Christmas 
goodies to share.   
 

We will sell goodies in honor of our relationship with 
Msindo and Mararo and to support the scholarship fund for 
needy students.   
Everyone come to share and buy Christmas goodies! 

 

Festival of Trees 
Help us turn Grace Hall in to a Winter 
Wonderland! 
Our annual Festival of Trees will be set up following 
Thanksgiving. We are encouraging committees or groups 
to decorate a tree. You are welcome to bring in your own 
tree or reserve one of our trees. Please let the office know. 
 

Reserved trees will be labeled with your group’s name and 
will await your creative decorating touches. Please plan to 
have your tree decorated by the first week in December. 
Choice of trees is on a first come, first serve basis ... some 
trees are fuller, other have fewer branches, but all 
adoptable trees are about 4 feet tall. 
 

 

News from the Now-Frozen 
Grace Garden 

THANK YOU to everyone who donated or offered to 
donate wheelbarrows and tillers. We had one beautiful day 
on November 10 when the compost was delivered, and 
managed to move it all into the garden while enjoying the 
warm fall temperatures. Unfortunately, the weather decided 
the garden needed to freeze before our planned till date. 
We currently have two tillers lined up for the spring thaw, 
but don’t be surprised if we call a few of you back! In the 
meantime, we’ll be sharing information about some of the 
foods we grow and where we send them, and will be 
inviting you to our garden planning meeting sometime in 
February. 
 

 

mailto:graceluth5@msn.com


 
 
 
 

          
 

  
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7 

From the Desk of Heather 
As usual we have been super busy up here 
at  Grace Kids’ Care! Here are a few 
pictures to share with you. 

Date to Remember 
Everyone is invited to come hear our little ones sing in our 

annual Christmas Program. 
This year we will be in the Sanctuary. 
Thursday, December 18 at 7:00 p.m. 

Hope to see you there for some Christmas Cheer. 

Staff Info 
Currently Grace Kids’ Care has 10 full-time employees 

and 12 part-time employees, including our wonderful 
“more than a cook” Sherry, Director Heather, and 
Assistant Director Jolene. We do have four employees 
this year that are also members of Grace. 
 
Our staff is fully trained in CPR, first aid and all of the 
mandatory trainings required by DHS. We also keep up to 
date on other trainings to keep current in the child 
development field. 
 
We provide quality childcare and top notch preschool 
programming as we follow our Creative Curriculum to 
encourage the growth and development for each child in 
our care.  
 
We may look like we are just playing, but we are playing 
with a PURPOSE! 

 

Thank You 
We appreciate the kind words and continuous support of 
our mission here at Grace Kids’ Care. We are grateful 
when we hear positive comments about our center and 
what we are doing here.  
 
Thank you as always to the Willing Workers for all they 
do! 

Parent Board 
Our Parent Board consists of 8 parents, with at least one 
parent representing each of our classrooms. One of the 
members is also a member of Grace. 
 
We meet on a monthly basis to discuss what is going on 
at the center and plan for any events coming up. They are 
a great support team to the Director. 
 
At our most recent meeting, we composed the Christmas 
letter for the parents about our annual Christmas 
donations for the teachers.  

Grace Kids’ Care News 
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Coming for Advent:  
Under Wraps 

This Advent, join your fellow Grace members as we 
explore the depths of God’s love in anticipation of Jesus’ 
birth. The new four-part series, Under Wraps: The Gift We 
Never Expected, is an Advent experience that explores the 
character of God described in the Old Testament and then 
revealed through Jesus Christ.  Each week centers on a 
key word that describes a characteristic of God in Jesus: 
faithful, dangerous, expectant and jealous. Discussion will 
be facilitated by Grace members. 
 
You are welcome to attend any or all sessions.  
 
When:  Nov. 30, Dec. 7, 14, & 21, 9:30-10:30 a.m. 
Where:  Grace Hall II 

 

 

New Adult Education 
Committee Formed 

A new Adult Education Committee has begun work to 
organize and launch adult learning opportunities on 
Sundays and other times during the week. Current 
members are:  Tom McCleary, Cherie Rissman,  
Ellen Wonderlin, Carol Woodruff, and Stephanie Johnson 
(staff liaison). If you are interested in serving on this 
committee or have ideas on this topic, please contact a 
committee member. 
 

 
 

Would You Like to Entertain 
an Angel? 

"Do not neglect to show hospitality to strangers, for by 
doing that some have entertained angels without knowing 
it." Hebrews 13:2 
 
The Evangelism Committee is looking for volunteers to 
greet visitors (potential angels?) at the Visitors’ Center 
before and after worship services. If interested, contact 
Cathy Barks at 278-1461 or sign up at Volunteer Central. 
 
 
 

Join Our Music Ministry 

 
 

Come, be a part of the music ministry at Grace! All who 
seek to worship God through prayer and music are 
welcome. Three handbell groups are available for all ages 
and the Chancel Choir is open to high-schoolers and older. 
Grace Brass meets on Wednesday evenings and Sunday 
mornings, and there is a music component of Sunday 
School for children during education hour on Sunday 

mornings. 
    
We welcome singers and players at any point during the 
year to be a part of the thriving music community at Grace! 
Contact Director of Music Emma Stammer for more 

information                

                 

Congratulations 
Jay and Ginny Wangerin are the proud grandparents of 

Alexander Thor Wangerin born in Los Angeles, CA on 
November 6th at 4:30 a.m.  
 
 

What’s happening with the 
malaria campaign in 
Tanzania? 
The women’s choir of the Maasai community performed in 
commemoration of World Malaria Day with the Pare 
Diocese in Tanzania. Through the Lutheran malaria 
program in Tanzania, community members and 
organizations, like the women’s choir, are trained to share 
malaria education in their communities. 
 
Youth from the Ruvu Lutheran Parish in the Pare Diocese 
presented a malaria skit for their community and a 
delegation of U.S. Senate staff members and 
representatives from the United Nations Foundation. Their 
skit encouraged the use of mosquito nets and other malaria 
prevention techniques. Skits, dramas, song and dance have 
proved to be some of the most effective education tools for 
the Lutheran malaria program in Tanzania.  
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Looking to the Cross with Lutheran World Relief 

 

The cross is the hope of Christians. 

The cross is the strength of the weak. 

The cross is the doctor of the sick. 

The cross is the cloth of the naked. 

We thank you, Father, for the cross. 

 

 Let's celebrate another successful Luther World Relief fundraising drive at Grace. 
 Following the example of these lines from a 10th-century African prayer, we joined 
 together and raised over $840 for LWR this fall! We made and sent 764 lbs of kits 
 and quilts to the LWR warehouse in October, including 20 quilts, 150 health kits, 
 101 school kits, 11 fabric kits, and 31 baby care kits. Thank you to all who donated 
 time, talent and treasure to help our neighbors in need around the world.  

Thank you, Father, for the cross! Amen! 

  

  

 
 



 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

      2014 Christmas Poinsettias 
I would like to place a poinsettia in the church this Christmas 

season to the glory of God and in: 

__________ Loving Memory of                __________ Honor of 

 

Please print the name(s) of those honored or in memory of and 

the name(s) of those giving the plant, as you would like them to 

appear in the bulletin. 

 

______________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________ 

 

Number of Poinsettias   ________ 

 

Given by______________________________________________ 

 

Your phone number____________________________________ 

 

Π   Please deliver to a homebound member. (Check box if you      

want your poinsettia delivered to a homebound member.) 

 

******************************************************     

IMPORTANT: THIS SECTION MUST BE COMPLETED 

 

Method of payment:   Check __________   Cash   _________ 

 

Amount of payment ______________Check number_________ 

 

Your check for $10.60 for each poinsettias ordered should be 

made out to Grace Lutheran Church. They will be red, pink, or 

white. Payment must accompany order. Please place order in 

the offering plate or mail to the church office. 

 

******************************************************  

Poinsettias may be picked up after the Christmas Day worship 

service on December 25. 

 

DEADLINE FOR ORDERING IS TUESDAY, DECEMBER 2  


